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Mr. Larocque reported that:

a. State had forwarded a transcript of a conference ~
held in Washington on 6, 7 and 8 October 1949,
regarding U. S. Policy toward China.

b.
attended this conference as our representative'
-and apparently made a few remarks "intelligence-
wise".

c. State plans to release this transcript and have
asked if we have any objection in view of our
participation.

d. Colonel Hansen will check this request with
Legal Counsel and possibly ONE.

0

Colonel Hansen reported that he was preparing a reply to
Mike Cowles concerning our briefing selected publishers. This
reply will be checked with Mr. Dulles before it is presented to
the DCI for signature.

Mr. Reber reported that he had discussed with Max Millikan and
Dr. Andrews additional'support for the OCD Library, from our sub-
stantive offices. It now appears that this problem will entail
further discussions and Mr. Reber will, therefore, undertake to
coordinate this with the interested offices.

Mr. Reber also noted that his office had prepared an annual
report of the activities of his office in the field of coordination
for the DCI and the Deputies.

reported that a young reserve officer who
apparently had been called to active duty to serve with CIA had
been in Washington for approximately two months before he was
finally cleared. Mr. O'Gara undertook to look into this matter.


